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parkway. The towing vehicle and trail-
er must not exceed 55 feet in length.

(6) Buses. Commercial passenger car-
rying buses, when used for touring pur-
poses, may travel the Natchez Trace
Parkway by obtaining special written
permission in advance from the Super-
intendent or his representative. School
buses may travel on the parkway with-
out such written permission when
transporting people for special rec-
reational or educational purposes.

(7) Towed vehicles other than trailers.
Such vehicles must be towed with a
rigid tow bar which does not require a
driver for the towed vehicle. Tow bar
must be equipped with safety chains
that are so connected to the towed and
towing vehicles and to the tow bar
that, if the tow bar fails, it will not
drop to the ground and the chains shall
be of sufficient strength to prevent
breakaway of the towed vehicle in the
event of such tow bar failure. The
towed vehicle must be equipped with
brakelights, taillights, and signal
lights in accordance with applicable
State regulations. The towing vehicle
and towed vehicle must not exceed 55
feet in length.

(d) Beer and alcoholic beverages. The
possession of beer or any alcoholic bev-
erage in an open or unsealed container
is prohibited, except in designated pic-
nic, lodging, residence, and camping
areas.

[34 FR 9751, June 24, 1969, as amended at 39
FR 30833, Aug. 26, 1974; 48 FR 30295, June 30,
1983; 52 FR 10686, Apr. 2, 1987]

§ 7.44 [Reserved]

§ 7.45 Everglades National Park.
(a) Information collection. The infor-

mation collection requirements con-
tained in this section have been ap-
proved by the Office of Management
and Budget under 44 U.S.C. 3501 et.seq.,
and assigned clearance number 1024–
0026. This information is being col-
lected to solicit information necessary
for the Superintendent to issue permits
used to grant administrative benefits.
The obligation to respond is required in
order to obtain a benefit.

(b) Prohibited conveyances. Only hand-
propelled vessels may be operated upon
those areas of emergent vegetation
commonly called marshes, wetlands, or

‘‘the glades.’’ Operation of a motorized
vessel in such areas is prohibited.

(c) Definitions. The following defini-
tions shall apply to this section:

(1) Ballyhoo means a member of the
genus Hemiramphus (family:
Exocoetidae).

(2) Cast net means a type of circular
falling net, weighted on its periphery,
which is thrown and retrieved by hand.

(3) Commercial fishing means the ac-
tivity of taking or harvesting, or at-
tempting to take or harvest any edible
or non-edible form of fresh or salt
water aquatic life for the purpose of
sale or barter.

(4) Dipnet means a hand-held device
for obtaining bait, the netting of which
is fastened in a frame.

(5) Guide fishing means the activity,
of a person, partnership, firm, corpora-
tion, or other commercial entity to
provide fishing services, for hire, to
visitors of the park.

(6) Minnow means a fish used for bait
from the family Cyprinodointidae,
Poeciliidae, or Atherinidae.

(7) Mojarra or ‘‘goats’’ means a mem-
ber of the family Gerreidae.

(8) Oyster means a mollusk of the
suborder Ostraeaccea.

(9) Personal watercraft means a vessel
powered by an outboard motor, water-
jet or an enclosed propeller or impeller
system, where persons ride standing,
sitting or kneeling primarily on or be-
hind the vessel, as opposed to standing
or sitting inside; these craft are some-
times referred to by, but not limited
to, such terms as ‘‘wave runner,’’ ‘‘jet
ski,’’ ‘‘wet bike,’’ or ‘‘Sea-doo.’’

(10) Pilchard means a member of the
herring family (Clupeidae), generally
used for bait.

(11) Pinfish means a member of the
genus Lagodon (family: Spiradae).

(d) Fishing. (1) Fishing restrictions,
based on management objectives de-
scribed in the park’s Resources Man-
agement Plan, are established annually
by the Superintendent.

(2) The Superintendent may impose
closures and establish conditions or re-
strictions, in accordance with proce-
dures found at §§ 1.5 and 1.7 of this
chapter, on any activity pertaining to
fishing, including, but not limited to
species of fish that may be taken, sea-
sons and hours during which fishing
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